Public Participation for the 2030 RTP Update (Spring 2007)
There will be several meetings of the RTP Committee, CMAP Board, CMAP’s Citizen Advisory Committee, CMAP’s Coordinating Committee for Planning, the CATS Policy Committee and the former CATS Work Program Committee (Now CMAP Transportation Committee) for discussion of the plan’s contents and process (all of which are open to the public and public comment).   Please refer to the schedule handed out at the meeting.
The Draft RTP update text will be up-loaded on the Shared Path 2030 Website and notice of such will be given by:

· Email to CATS listserve of approximately 700, and to the CMAP interested parties email list of approximately 900 addresses, less duplicates,
· Postcard mailing to over 6,000 interested parties, 

· CMAP press release when the RTP Update is released for public comment,
· Public event at CMAP to explain the update, answer questions & take comments,
· Staff assigned to answer questions and take comments,
· Email, fax, phone, and mail methods to take comment, and
· Notice to the 11 Councils of Mayors, via the planning liaisons 

We will take mailed, emailed, phoned, in-person, and faxed comments for 30 days, after which the RTP Committee will meet to review and address comments, and adjust the RTP Update document as warranted.  Then the document will go through the CATS /CMAP committee structure a second time.
It is the intention to utilize the same public event and notices to do outreach regarding the draft CMAP Public Participation Plan which will increase attention, draw, and the usefulness of coming to the meeting, for the members of the public.
The reasons that we are not doing a series of community meetings as part of this effort are 4-fold:
1. In general, the public’s interest tends focus on the capital element projects; those projects are not within the purview of this update. 
2. We did receive policy related comments in the last round of citizen outreach meetings (even though that was not the intended focus) that will inform RTP update decisions, now.
3. The RTP public outreach consultant’s budget was funded for a second round of expansive community outreach.
4. Regional planning will be better served by focusing the public’s interest into the upcoming 2040 planning process and the ongoing regional forums such as the February 6 Innovation and Integration Summit. 
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